
 

Friday 19th November 2021 

Message from the head:  
As we get closer to the end of term it seems there is more and more being 
squeezed into each week! This week children had dance workshops, visited 
the cinema, the heath, London zoo, had forest school sessions, Arsenal 
coaching sessions and recognised and worked on Anti-bullying week activ-
ites. All this at the same time as fitting in Topic, Maths and English. Some-
times the skill and time management skills of the teachers amazes me!  
The next few weeks will be no different I am sure. I hope you get a bit of a 
flavour of everything happening from our Twitter account and from this 
newsletter. 
Page 2 this week has details of ’Odd Socks Day’ where we celebrate differ-
ence and being unique—part of our Anti-bullying message. All children 
need to do is wear odd socks—if your children are anything like mine find-
ing odd socks is never a problem (pairs on the other hand…). 
I would like to say a huge thank you to the parents involved in the Winter 
Fair preparations. They are already doing so much to help us raise money 
for the school. Another, really easy way to do that is by using the 
‘easyfundraising’ website whenever you shop online (from your phone, 
tablet, computer it doesn’t matter). Using this, lots of online shopping you 
may be doing could be getting small donations going to the Parents Associ-
ation—it costs you nothing with the donation coming from the retailer. It is 
really easy—please look at the advert on Page 3 for more information. Lots 
of small donations if we all used it will quickly add up to a big donation! 
We look forward to welcoming you for your child’s teacher-parent meeting 
next week (either in person or via zoom). This is a great opportunity to 
have a catch up on how things are going and for sharing of information and 
questions. If for any reason you are not able to make the slot you booked 
please do let the office know as soon as you can.  
I’d like to say a huge well done to the year 5 and 6 children who took part 
in the Camden Basketball competition at Talacre this week. They did bril-
liantly with both the boys and the girls coming away with medals for sec-
ond place. Thanks to Mimosa and Lisa B for transporting them there and 
back and giving advice from the side lines.  
Fleet has so many amazing artists—I see examples of it nearly everyday in 
the classes. I also know our children have such great ideas and imagination. 
With that in mind please encourage them to do the homework set for this 
week by their teacher to come up with a picture/design of how they think 
future homes should look. The winning entrants from across the school will 
be seen, blown up, on the hoarding at the Bacton 2 development in Cam-
den. See page 4 for more details (or the homework set for this week by the 
teacher). Have a great weekend and see you all on Monday. 

Attendance Award  
Our Attendance Award this week  goes to Year 3 with 99.3% - 
fantastic—close last week winners this week! Year 6 not far 
behind this week. This year’s whole school target is again 96%. 
Overall for the year we are currently at 95.7% - creeping up each 
week—so close—we can do it! 

Punctuality Award 
The Punctuality award goes to Years 1 and 2 with only 2  lates 
each. Reception came close again (with 3!). Thank you to those 
of you who arrive on time everyday. Some of Y4-Y6 are letting us 
down with 24 lates between them compared to 11 for R-Y3! 

Fleet Primary School, Fleet Road, London. NW3 2QT Tel: 0207 485 2028 Twitter: @FleetPrimary Web: www.fleet.camden.sch.uk 

Dates for your diary 
Below are some provisional dates of planned events for the 
coming half term. Covid transmission rates remain very high in 
Camden and Nationally and also in some cases we may not be 
able to make final decisions until closer to the time but wanted 
to be able to give you the dates as best we can in the hope they 
go ahead as near to normally as possible.  
Thank you 

 23rd November—Odd Sock Day 

 25th November—Nursery Class Tea 

 24th & 25th November—Parent Evenings 

 3rd December—Infant Christmas Show—morning show for 
Y2 parents 

 4th December—Winter Fair 

 9th December—Junior Christmas Show—evening show to Y6 
parents 

 10th December—Christmas Lunch 

 15th December—Infant Christmas Parties 

 16th December—Junior Christmas Parties & Talent Show 

 17th December—Last day of term—finish at 2pm 

Parent Meetings—24th & 25th Nov & 
Annual Parent Survey 
Keep an eye on Parent Hub for your confirmation message with 
your slot for next week’s parents’ meetings. If you requested 
zoom you will also be sent the link via parent hub.  
Following the parent meetings we will also provide you with an 
ipad with the annual parent survey on it to be completed. If you 
don’t have time after the meeting we will send the link home—
the survey will be open up to the end of term. Thank you.  

Christmas Menu... 
Main course: Roast Turkey or Feta, Spinach & Cranberry Puff 

Pastry Roll 
Trimmings: Roast Potatoes, Honey Roasted Carrots, Brussel 

Sprouts, Stuffing & Gravy, Chicken or Veg Sausages 
Dessert: Chocolate, Orange and Cranberry Brownie with 

Vanilla Ice Cream 

Lunch Menu—22nd-26th Nov 

Please remember to 
let the office know if 
you want your child 
to change to or from 
school lunches so you 
are charged correctly 

Tuesday 
Meat/Halal: Beef   

Burger  
Vegetarian: Quorn 

Burger 
Potato Wedges 

Peppers & Sweetcorn 
Apple Crumble &   

Custard 

Wednesday 
Meat/Halal: Chicken 

Drumsticks  
Vegetarian: Veg & Lentil 

Wellington 
Roast Potatoes or Rice  
Cauliflower & Broccoli 

Fruit & Yoghurt  

Thursday 
Meat/Halal: Beef Bol-

gnaise & Spaghetti 
Vegetarian: Tomato & 

Lentil Pasta 
Green Cabbage & Carrots 
Apple, Cheese & Biscuits 

Friday 
Meat/Halal: Salmon 

Fish Fingers 
Vegetarian: Bean & 

Leek Sausage 
Chips or Cous Cous 

Baked Beans & Peas 
Jelly, Yoghurt & 

Fruit 

Available Daily 
Freshly Cooked Jacket 

Potato 
Freshly Baked Bread 

Monday 
Meat Free Monday 
Veg & Kidney Bean 

Pasta Bake or         
Macaroni cheese 

Green Beans & Carrots 
Fruit & Yoghurt 

Christmas Lunch—10th December 
Don’t forget to let the office know if your child usually has a 
packed lunch and would like to have Christmas Lunch instead on 
the 10th. Lunch will cost £2.24, or is free to those in receipt of 
Free School Meals. If your child usually has a school dinner, you 
do not need to email. 
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Fleet Primary School 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fleetps 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fleetps
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This week’s homework for the children includes producing a piece of art  showing what they think 
future hosuing should look like. The have the chance to see their idea/picture up on public display in 
Camden for all to see! Please encourage the children to take part and complete this homework task.  

“Future Housing” 

 What will it be? 
 What do you want it to be? 

A winner and selection of runners up will be 

chosen from the school. 

The artwork will then be publicly displayed 

on a section of the hoarding at the Bacton 2 

Regeneration site at Wellesley Road NW5! 

Can’t wait to see the amazing Fleet artists’ 

ideas! 
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Year 6—Nida 
For approaching everything you do with positivity. Your mature 
thoughtful attitude enables you to do brilliant work and is such a 
good example to your peers. Keep up the fantastic job!  

Year 5—Khloe 
For your fantastic attitude on our trip to the zoo. You were brilliant 
at helping your group to navigate around the zoo and showed en-
thusiasm and care towards all of the animals you saw. Well done 
Khloe. 

Year 4—Evangeline 
For your report on King Henry VIII 
and his wives, which you managed 
to make both informative and 
interesting. I really enjoyed read-
ing it. Great job! 

Year 3—Lorik 
For your wonderful attitude! You are so 
proactive and dedicated to your learning. 
As well as this, you treat all those around 
you with respect and care. Thanks for being 
such an excellent member of the class! 

 

Well done to these children 
who have been chosen by 

their class teachers to be the 
‘Star of the Week’ - Well 

done to all these children, 
and to all the rest who might 

not have been picked this 
week but could have been. 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Year 2—Angelo 
For all your fantastic contributions during carpet 
sessions this week. We've really enjoyed hearing 
your great ideas, especially during English where 
we've been finding out facts about sloths. I loved 
reading your information text too! 

Week 

Year 1—Yahya 
For his imagination and his eagerness to keep our classroom clean, 
tidy and safe for all of us. You are doing a great job, Yahya, and we 
are so proud of you! Well done! 

Reception—Waed 
For being my writing superstar! You worked so hard writing your 
page for our 'Bedtime for Monsters' book. You carefully sound out 
words and look at the sound mat to help you form the letters. I've 
really enjoy hearing your fun ideas. Well done! 
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Well done to all these children who have passed their Fleet 

Facts test this week! 

Year 2: Theo, Robyn, Lola, Naz, Jona, Lir, Ayman, Angelo, Nico, Rocco, Sativa, 
Hester 
Year 3: Samaarah, Mia, Noah, Marcel, Amreen, Skylar and Shajai  
Year 4:  Rayan, Mia, Hunter, Tara, Hana, Tabby, Alfie W, Evangeline, Ranya, Su-
fiyan  
Year 5: Sara, Asma, Marli, Kai, Amber, Rayane, Amber-Lily, Eva, Aadam, Taw-
fiq, Zain, Isabella, Lexi, Hamzah, Ugo, Poppy, Hiba, Nasiru 
Year 6: Ifeoma, Isabelle, Maya, Abubakar, Hannah, Erina, Riley, Isaac, Na-
than, Faith, Penny, Peter, Gabby, Ni’Mah, Nida, Sami, Rosa, Zainab, Tamanna, 
Jayda 

Well done to these children who earned the most coins in 

their class on Times Tables Rock Stars this week! 

Year 3: Jarod—15,450 coins - 2nd week running! 

Year 4: Hana—12,222 coins! 

Year 5: Tawfiq—28,222 coins - 2nd week running! 

Year 6: Riley—10,534 coins—2nd week running! 

Please keep encouraging your children to practice 
their Fleet Facts and go online to practice Times 
Table Rock Stars! Both these will really support 
their overall progress in maths. Thank you 
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If you or any friends and family are tidying gardens and pruning trees over the weekend or during half term, 
please save and bring in any branches or logs for our Forest School. Any size! They are very useful for making 
dens and forest crafts. Thank you so much. If you have any questions, please pop over and speak to Rebecca 
Combes in Nursery.  
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HVH Arts, located less than 5 minute walk from Fleet have some amazing FREE opportunities 
for your children to be involved in art based classes. See below for details of the courses they 
are running this term up to Christmas. Get in quick by visiting their website: www/hvharts.org/
courses/  

www/hvharts.org/courses/
http://hvharts.org/courses/
http://hvharts.org/courses/
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Local Gymnastics Club at the Armoury is back up and running and 
looking for new children to take part in their classes. See the de-
tails above. The Armoury have always been great supporters lo-
cal support of Fleet through donations to our fairs. Give them a 
call if you are interested in your child joining their club. 

The new term will start on Wednesday & Thursday 5th & 6th  January 2022. 
We ask of you the following: 

 Classes are limited to 8 children & will be 55 minutes 

 That you arrive with the intention of dropping off the children 

 All children must be signed in 

 There is a 5 minute gap between classes for cleaning 

 No loitering & we have no seating area 

 The class will end on time & children should clear the studio and 
change promptly 

 All kids must sanitise their hands, we have a low level sanitiser just 
for them 

 
New term begins: 
Wednesday 5th & Thursday 6th January 2022 
Half Term: Wednesday 16th & Thursday 17th February 2022 
Term ends: Wednesday 30th & Thursday 31st March 2022 
 
 
12 classes 
 
Price: £160.00 for the course 
 
Drop in/Trial per session: £16.00 
 
Wednesday 
4.00pm-4.55pm for five to seven years old 
5.00pm-5.55pm for seven to nine years old 
6.00pm-6.55pm for nine to eleven years old 
Thursdau 
4.00pm-4.55pm for five to seven years old 
5.00pm-5.55pm for nine to eleven years old 
 
THANK YOU  

Our popular gymnastics classes are back up and running.  

17/11/21 
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Parent group: Families, Food and Feelings  
The Enhanced Healthy Living Service (EHLS) runs quarterly 6-week parent groups for Camden and Islington par-
ents/carers of children aged 5-17 who struggle with excess weight. The group focuses on psychoeducation and 
strategies around boundary setting, healthy modelling, emotional eating and encouraging a healthy relationship 
with food. Referrals are accepted by professionals and parents can also self-refer via the brandoncen-
tre.healthyliving@nhs.net email address.  

Online learning resources and homework 
 Mathletics: login.mathletics.com or download app for mobile  

 Times Table Rockstars: https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school 
or download app for mobile 

 Numbots (EYFS/KS1): https://play.numbots.com/#/account/
school-login/33442  

 Bug Club Reading Resource: https://
www.activelearnprimary.co.uk/login?c=0 

The sign in details for the three resources above are the same (for 
Bug Club you will also need the school code which is tpgk) 

 Seesaw: https://app.seesaw.me/#/login or download app 

 Busy things: https://www.busythings.co.uk/lgfl-login/ 
 
If you do not have working internet or a device for your children to 
access these resources on (tablet, laptop or computer) please 
speak to their class teacher as soon as possible.   

FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
You may be entitled to Free School Meals if you receive one of the 
following: 

 Income Support 

 Income-based Job Seeker's Allowance 

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Universal Credit – your household income must be less than 

£7,400 a year (after tax and not including benefits)  

 Child Tax Credit with a taxable income of no more than 

£16,190 and not in receipt of Working Tax Credit 

 the Guaranteed Element of State Pension Credit 

support from the National Asylum Support Service (NASS) 
 

If you receive Working Tax Credit 
you will not be entitled to free 
school meals unless you have: 

 stopped work in the last 4 

weeks; or 
reduced your hours to less than 
16 hours in the last 4 weeks 
Free school meal entitlement will 
mean that you will not have to 
pay for school lunches and will 
receive concessionary rates for 
clubs and trips. It is also im-
portant for you to apply, as the 
school receives extra funding. 
https://
accountforms.camden.gov.uk/
freeschoolmeals/ 

Do you have any used 
printer cartridges ly-
ing around at home? 
Send them into the 
school office! 

mailto:brandoncentre.healthyliving@nhs.net
mailto:brandoncentre.healthyliving@nhs.net
login.mathletics.com
https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school
https://play.numbots.com/#/account/school-login/33442
https://play.numbots.com/#/account/school-login/33442
https://www.activelearnprimary.co.uk/login?c=0
https://www.activelearnprimary.co.uk/login?c=0
https://app.seesaw.me/#/login
https://www.busythings.co.uk/lgfl-login/
https://accountforms.camden.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals/
https://accountforms.camden.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals/
https://accountforms.camden.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals/
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We’re delighted to be returning to 
school in a relatively ‘normal’ way this 
term and it’s been so good to see so 
many of you at drop offs and pick ups. 
We hugely value our relationships with 
parents at Fleet so we’re delighted that 
our staff our now able to see you in per-
son more regularly. If there is anything 
that you’d like support with please don’t 
hesitate to speak to your child’s teacher 
or Miss Wall and we will do everything 
that we can to help. 

These are great websites providing 
advice to parents  who would like 
support with their child’s wellbeing: 
 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-
children-safe/support-for-parents/ 
 
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
parent/ 
 
https://
www.careforthefamily.org.uk/family-
life/parent-support 
 
https://
www.actionforchildren.org.uk/how-
we-can-help/get-parenting-support/ 

New Tip... 

Wellbeing Tip of the Week! 
An initiative brought to you by Camden Learning’s Health 
and Wellbeing Team—a new one each week! 

 
Week 10 – Showing Kindness to others and our-
selves  
This week, schools all around the country will be 
focusing on anti-bullying, paying particular atten-
tion to this year’s theme “one kind word.” Kind-
ness is more important today than ever. The isola-
tion of the last year has highlighted how little acts 
of kindness can break down barriers and brighten 
the lives of the people around us. Doing these 
small acts also help to reduce our own stress and 
improve our own emotional wellbeing. That being 
said, we need to remember to be kind to ourselves 
as well, which can often be harder or easily for-
gotten. Here are some reminders of some little 
things we can do that just might go a long way for 
ourselves:  
 Prioritise some “me” time, so you can relax and 

reflect on how you’re feeling and how your day 
or week has been so far  

 Turn off from your social media channels for a 
day, or even a week  

 Pay yourself a compliment or say out loud the 
positive qualities you like about yourself 

Treat yourself to something you enjoy, such as 
buying a new plant, a piece of cake or a hot drink 

Feel free to tell you friends or colleagues what you 
did to practice kindness over the next few weeks 
to start the conversation and fuel more kindness.  

Parent Workshops 
We’re keen to provide parent work-
shops where we can, to work together 
in order to best support your child’s 
mental health and wellbeing. In the 
past we’ve hosted workshops on areas 
such as self-esteem and resilience and 
we’d really like to target the areas that 
most interest you. Please contact Miss 
Wall through the admin address 
(admin@fleet.camden.sch.uk) if you 
have any suggestions.  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/
https://www.careforthefamily.org.uk/family-life/parent-support
https://www.careforthefamily.org.uk/family-life/parent-support
https://www.careforthefamily.org.uk/family-life/parent-support
https://www.actionforchildren.org.uk/how-we-can-help/get-parenting-support/
https://www.actionforchildren.org.uk/how-we-can-help/get-parenting-support/
https://www.actionforchildren.org.uk/how-we-can-help/get-parenting-support/
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Dear parent/carer, 
 

Mental Health Support Team (MHST) Webinar Series for Parents/Carers of Primary School 
aged Children and Secondary School aged Young People 
 
The MHST are pleased to offer parents/carers a series of workshops to support their children’s well-being. There are 8 topics in total with workshops 
being offered from this point until the end of Spring term.  
 
Webinars that are for both Parents/Carers of Primary and Secondary aged children and young people: 

Webinars for Parents/Carers of Primary aged children:  

Webinars for Parents/Carers of Secondary aged Young People:  

Each workshop will last up to 60 minutes and have an optional follow-up of 30 minutes for parents/carers to ask questions or discuss the topic fur-
ther.  
 
Parents and carers can register for any of the above webinars through Eventbrite for free at:  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/mhst-parent-and-carer-webinar-series-2021-2022-tickets-184684756077 
 
Parents and carers can opt in for all topics, or whichever most appeals to them.  The webinar series will run from Friday 12th November 2021 until 
Thursday 10th March 2022. 
 
The scheduled topics, dates and times are:  

 
 
Advertising the webinars  
We are aiming for the process to be as convenient as possible for school, parents and carers so we are using the online booking platform Eventbrite 
to advertise and allocate requested places. If you feel your parents and carers may be interested in the webinar series please include the attached 
information in your next newsletter, school website or other accessible media. Please could you also recommend to any parents and carers who you 
think might be interested. 
 
If you have any questions or suggestions please do contact us.  
 
With many thanks, 
Alessia Potere (Counselling Psychologist- MHST) 

Webinar topic Intended Parent Audience Date Time 

Managing child worries   

Primary 

Friday 26th November  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

Supporting your Young Person with Anxiety   

Secondary 

Friday 3rd December  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

Understanding Adolescent Development   Friday 10th December  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

Parent-child interactions   

Primary 

Thursday 20th January  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

Managing child worries   

Primary 

Thursday 27th January  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

Supporting your Young Person with Anxiety   

Secondary 

Thursday 3rd February  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

Understanding Adolescent Development   

Secondary 

Thursday 10th February  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

Therapeutic conversations with your Child and 

Young Person. 

Primary & 

Secondary 

Thursday 24th February  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

Screen Time Primary & 

Secondary 

Thursday 3rd March  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

All about sleep Primary & Secondary Thursday 10th March  12.00 to 13:00 

Q and A 13:00 to 13.30 

 Why Early Intervention Matters 

 Introducing the MHST 

 All about sleep 

 Therapeutic conversations with your child and young person 

 Screen Time 

 Parent-child interactions  Managing child worries  

 Supporting your Anxious Young Person  Understanding Adolescent Development  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/mhst-parent-and-carer-webinar-series-2021-2022-tickets-184684756077
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Please Note: Due to the extra bank holioday this year for the Queen’s 
Platinum  Jubilee there will be an additional day school is closed. We 
have not yet set the date for this closure. 
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Nursery have been learning about autumn this week. As well 
as doing fabulous mark making, they’ve also been reading Leaf 
Man and creating our own leaf people.  They have also had 
their third forest school session. These are going really well 
with Autumn crowns and nature weaving as well as making 
fairy houses—they are hoping some fairies will come and visit 
soon!  
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What a fantastic week in Reception. So much 
brilliant reading, writing and learning happening. 
We must make special mention of Waed, the 
star of the week this week, for working so hard 
on her writing. Well done Waed and well done 
Reception! 
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What an amazing show Year 1 put on for us last week. This week they’ve been 
working hard too in maths and English. On Thursday they enjoyed a trip to ex-
plore the Heath using fantastic map skills and looking for London landmarks in 
the distance! They also enjoyed designing super odd socks with kind words for 
anti-bullying week. They are such an enthusiastic bunch of intrepid learners al-
ways ready to explore new things. Well done Year 1. 
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Y2 continued their south American journey 
this week with writing inspired by what we 
think could well be their favourite animal—
the sloth! They have really enjoyed learn-
ing lots about this animal. They continued 
the rainforest animal theme with some 
fantastic animal prints too—can you guess 
which animals these are.  
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After the CLC last week 
it’s been another busy 
period for Year 3 with 
trips to visit Rev. Esther 
at Gospel Oak Church, 
the Cinema to see Early 
Man and an in school 
dance workshop. All this 
and fitting in their normal 
curriculum too! They also 
thought about the theme 
to this week’s Anti-
bullying week, ‘One Kind 
Word’ and created post-
ers. The big surprise was 
receiving letters from 
penpals in a school in 
France—they are looking 
forward to writing back! 



 
 

 
Year 4 have a new favourite game to play in maths—Guzinta! They used dice, times table knowledge and 
forward planning to try and beat their partner—ask them to play at home and see if they can beat you! Also 
this week they have been studying the British Empire and creating maps to show which parts of the world 
were under British control in the time of Empire—they were amazed to learn that Britain had ruled over 20% 
of the world at one point. Their favourite part of the week though was probably getting a private viewing of 
the Horrible histories film ‘Rotten Romans’ as part of the ‘Into Film’ festival. At the end of last week they 
invited Mr McGibbon to their ‘gallery’ as they showed off their finished Tudor portraits and frames. He was 
very impressed! Well done Year 4. 
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A busy and energetic week from the Year 5 children. This 
week they became the first class to visit London Zoo 
since we entered into our new partnership—they had a 
great time, walked there, all round the zoo, and walked 
all the way back—they were exhausted! They also devel-
oped and performed some great gymnastic routines in 
PE too. On the day of the zoo trip, some of the children 
then had to muster the energy to take part in a Basket-
ball tournament at Talacre—they were great (see photos 
on Y6 page) 

https://www.rod-n-tom.com/fleet
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They’ve been busy in Year 6 
this week. They had a trip to 
the cinema as part of the 
Love Film Fesitval to see Early 
man—it was a big hit with 
them! They also took part in 
a dance workshop and had a 
great session with the Arse-
nal coaches this week. They 
have still found time to 
squeeze in all their Maths 
and English as well as audi-
tioning for their Christmas 
Show! Wow! Some of them 
also took part in the medal 

winning Basketball teams at 
Talacre this week too! 
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If you need these LFT kits see Lisa in the 
office. We have a number of these to 

give out to families so that the adults in 
the household can regularly test as the 

staff in school do. 


